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Food for Thought
“In order to insure proper and widespread observance of this anniver-
sary, all veterans, all veterans’ organizations, and the entire citizenry 
will wish to join hands in the common purpose.” 

~ Dwight D. Eisenhower  

Superintendent’s Corner
As this is our last newsletter before November 11th, it seems only 
fitting to pause and thank the brave men and women who protect our 
country’s shores.  We are blessed to live in the greatest Nation on 
earth, and must never forget that the warm blanket of freedom which 
envelops our families has been purchased through the sacrifice of 
others.  We owe an unending debt of gratitude to the brave patriots 
who don the nation’s uniform and protect our sacred freedoms.  We 
join in gratitude to members of the United States Military and their 
families who give selflessly in a cause far greater than themselves. 

News from Deputy Superintendent Dr. Joseph 
Centamore in the Curriculum Office
As hard as it is to believe, the first academic marking period will con-
clude this Friday, November 8th, in all of our district schools.  We 
encourage all of our students and their families to use this time to 
get a fresh organizational start, which provides a strong scholastic 
foundation through the winter months.  As always, we invite families 
to reach out to our building and district team, if we can be of any as-
sistance in the successful journey going forward.

News from Assistant Superintendent for 
Business and District Operations Dr. Vito D’Elia
Please make sure that you have a working phone number and 
email address on file with the district so important messages can 
get through to your home.  The district uses the voicemail and/or 
email system for both weather related and emergency notifications 
and want very much to reach every home in the district.  Please know 
that if you are not receiving our weekly calls or emails, it is because 
the contact is either blocked on the receiving end or not accurately 
reflected in our system. Either way, it is important to firm up the con-
tacts before winter weather arrives.  

TFCU Can 
Help Make Your 

Financial Dreams 
A Reality. 

TeachersFCU.org

LEARN MORE

PROUD SUPPORTER OF 
SOUTH HUNTINGTON 

SCHOOLS

Click anywhere on any ad to go right to their website

http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
http://hiddensmiles.com/
https://hiddensmiles.com/
http://www.cwpmetro.com/
http://30z.493.myftpupload.com/
https://huntington.northwell.edu/orthopedics
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/PomodorinoCoupon2019.pdf
http://www.teachersFCU.org
https://www.teachersfcu.org//pages/index.php


Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent 
for Student Services April Poprilo 
Don’t forget that our District Website (shufsd.org), Facebook (https://
www.facebook.com/southhuntingtonufsd/) and Instagram (https://
www.instagram.com/southhuntingtonschools/) are used to sharing 
the good news about our district students and staff.  We welcome 
you to log on and enjoy the growing sense of South Huntington pride.

News from Dr. James Wright, Supervisor of 
Physical Education, Health, Athletics 
& Recreation
The Athletic Department wishes the best of luck to our Stimson Early 
Winter athletes who started their season this week, and to the Var-
sity and JV teams who will take to the courts, mats, and tracks on 
Tuesday in pursuit of Wildcat excellence.  We look forward to another 
amazing season, and salute the athletes, coaches, and parents for 
their dedication and commitment.

The Girls Varsity Gymnastics team has had a stellar season this 
year.  Two members of the team, Carly McEntee, and independent 
gymnast, Katie Goetz, have qualified for the Section XI Individual 
Championship meet being held on Friday, November 13th, at Babylon 
High School.  Five of the girls also qualified as All-League gymnasts.  
Congratulations to the entire team for an amazing season.

News from Mr. John Murphy, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
Walt Whitman High School would like to congratulate our senior class 
and all those who donated at last Friday’s Blood Drive!  100 pints of 
blood were collected for the much needed blood shortage in our area.  
Each donation will help up to 3 people in need.  Thank you to all the 
student captains who donated and registered donors, and to all the 
students who gave so generously.  See you again in the spring!

Congratulations to our Walt Whitman HS Marching Band for complet-
ing a very successful Marching Band season, placing 1st in the NY 
State US Bands State Championship!  That’s right – 1st Place!  We 
are all so proud of all the students that put so much time and effort in 
to this year.  

Walt Whitman High School is holding their annual Seniors vs. Faculty 
Sport Night on Monday, November 25th, at 7 PM in the South Gym.  
Senior sign-up will begin at the end of the week outside room 519.  
Listen to the announcements and follow social-media to make sure 
you know how to sign up to compete!  See Mrs. Zamow if you have 
any questions.

Attention all Whitman parents and students, Mafunzo, the Silverback 
Mountain gorilla, is in trouble. His species is threatened by habitat 
loss and poaching. Donate a dollar or more to any Anthropology stu-
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dent, or Mr. Paquette, and save a species!

Attention Whitman, it’s time for our holiday food drive!  We are 
collecting food donations for those in need to help with Thanksgiv-
ing.  Donation boxes have been placed in all Social Studies class-
rooms.  Please help us by donating non-perishable food items to 
fill these boxes from November 6th through the 20th.

Guidance News:
The following colleges will be visiting this week to give parents 
and students an opportunity to learn more about their academic 
programs and campus life.

Athletic News
There will be a mandatory Whitman Wrestling meeting today, 
Wednesday, November 6th, at 2:30 PM in the South Gym for all 
those wishing to join the Wrestling team.  If you plan on joining the 
team, you must attend this mandatory meeting. Thank you.

If you are interested in joining the Boys Swim team, please come 
to a meeting today, Wednesday, November 6th, at 3 PM in the 
training room.  All boys interested in trying out for the team should 
register on Final Forms ASAP.  

Those interested in trying out for Softball should attend an infor-
mational meeting on Thursday, November 7th, right after school in 
Room 606. See Mr. Miranda with questions.

The Varsity Bowling team will be holding an important meeting 
Thursday, November 7th, in the North Gym after school.

Attention all boys interested in playing Baseball this year. There 
will be a brief meeting after school today, Wednesday, November 
6th, at 2:30 PM in Room 617.  If you have any questions, see 
Coach Farrell in room 617.

All girls interested in joining the Winter Track team should sign up 
on Final Forms ASAP. There is a meeting on Thursday, November 
7th, at 2:30 PM in the South Cafeteria.  All are welcome.
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Congratulations to our Girls Varsity Gymnastics who competed in 
the Suffolk County Coaches Invitational Meet this past Saturday.  
Yagmur Aykanat had an amazing last meet.  Sarah Astegher took 
5th on Balance Beam. Danielle DeGaray took 4th on Vault.  Becca 
Horner took 3rd on Floor Exercise and Balance Beam, 2nd on Un-
even Bars, 1st on Vault, and won the entire meet, taking 1st place in 
the All Around!  Excellent job ladies!

News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
Well the coins have been counted and the bonus items tallied. Overall, 
Penny Wars 2019, turned its worst start ever into a very respectable 
year. The unofficial Penny Wars total for 2019 stands at $3,620.55. 
We collected a total of 4,171 food items, 92 bags of Legos, and 3,003 
military items. The unofficial Box Tops total stands at over 100 sheets 
turned in. This has the potential to translate into more than $250 for 
Stimson. We collected approximately 30 bags of water bottles, which 
will keep 3,000 water bottles out of landfills, and give the Long Island 
Blue Star Moms $150 to use to help cover shipping costs. It’s amaz-
ing what a group of middle school children can do when they put their 
minds to it!

Regardless of what the final leaderboard says, there really are no 
losers in Penny Wars. We raised a lot of money, which will benefit 
Stimson and a charity or charities chosen by the winning team. A 
substantial food donation will be made to St. Hugh’s, which will help 
to feed families in the Huntington area. Some food items will be used 
to make Thanksgiving baskets, which will be distributed to South 
Huntington families in need. Additionally, our military items and water 
bottles will be donated to Long Island Blue Stars Moms who will use 
them to send care packages to our service men and women who are 
stationed overseas. Legos will be used to make creative spaces right 
here at Stimson, with some Legos being donated to other schools 
in the district. And, of course, those Box Tops will bring in some ad-
ditional revenue for the school. In short, everybody wins! The stu-
dents and staff had some fun and learned the value of teamwork. The 
school will benefit and the community will benefit.

Every year I say it, and every year our students, staff, and parents 
prove that Stimson is, in fact, the best middle school in the country! 
Great job everyone! Thank you all for another amazing week of Pen-
ny Wars!

Congratulations to Ms. Goldberg’s Homeroom 213 on their victory; 
however, I must say everyone wins in Penny Wars!  Thank you Mr. 
Sansotta for another great year. 

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
Preparations are gearing up for the Silas Wood Family Fun Night on 
November 15th.  Staff teams are forming for the creation of themed 
Raffle baskets, and teachers are eagerly signing up to run various 
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events, such as Volleyball, Bingo, and the ever-popular Silas Mania.  

News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
American Education Week
Information about an exciting opportunity for you to visit Birchwood, 
and work with your child during a scheduled session in the classroom 
was sent home with your child in their backpack. If you are interested 
in attending, please return the form to school.

Please make every opportunity to attend one of the three, scheduled 
days for parent-teacher conferences. It is an important opportunity 
to enhance the home-school connection and support the children. 
Half-Day conferences will be on November 21st, and December 11th. 
The evening conference will be held on December 3rd, from 6-8 PM. 
Please make sure you contact your child’s teacher to make an ap-
pointment.

News from Dr. Gayle Steele, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
Our students and staff looked great for our Halloween festivities. Al-
though the weather did not cooperate for our inaugural parade, the 
hallways were filled with excitement and fun for all.
  
We are in the process of selecting candidates for our Student Council 
officers. Mrs. Hatton and Mrs. Garafalo are working closely with our 
students to help craft their speeches in preparation for our assembly 
scheduled for November 15th.  Good luck to all who will participate.

The Maplewood Student Council has also coordinated our annual 
Thanksgiving food drive from November 4th – 20th.  We are collecting 
non-perishable food items for needy families in our community. Please 
look for the flyer sent home for more details. Thank you for your sup-
port and for your willingness to help others!

Our next PTA meeting is Thursday, November 7th, at 9:45 AM. We 
look forward to seeing you there. 

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
This past week was full of excitement as our Oakwood students, 
staff, and families enjoyed two special events.  Our indoor Hallow-
een parade was quite a success! The students truly enjoyed parad-
ing through the hallways of the Oakwood campus and waved to the 
live streaming camera to say hello to families tuning in virtually!  We 
are proud to share that we had over 700 views on our Oakwood PTA 
Facebook page! 

In addition, this past Saturday, the Oakwood family joined in launching 
our very first annual Trunk or Treat event, the beginning of a new Oak-
wood tradition! The weather was beautiful, the children’s smiles were 
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broad, and the Wildcat mascot geared up the crowd for treating fun! 
The Oakwood parking lot was decorated with 23 car trunks, all with 
different themes, and over 200 children attended with their families! 
A very special thank you to our SBM team and PTA for their help in 
organizing this event! We are looking forward to continuing our new 
tradition year after year!

This week at Oakwood we are looking forward to our second-grade 
field trips to the supermarket, where we will be selecting healthy 
food to fill our Thanksgiving Baskets. Second graders have collected 
donations and will be using this experience to show their generous 
spirit. Our wonderful PTA helps us with this special project by pay-
ing for the buses to take second graders to the supermarkets. This 
generosity will enable us to prepare beautiful baskets that include gift 
cards, side dishes, desserts and other delicious items to ensure that 
all families in our community have an enjoyable Thanksgiving. 

At Oakwood, this month’s Project Happiness theme is Gratitude.  We 
are thankful for our special Oakwood learning family each and every 
day.  Please continue to discuss with your child all the ways they can 
show gratitude in and out of school.

Wishing everyone a wonderful week ahead!

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
It is hard to believe that November is upon us. We would first like 
to thank everyone for their understanding and patience with our 
Halloween Parade. While the weather forecast did not prove to be 
completely correct, our indoor parade turned out to be a fantastic 
event, and staff and students greatly enjoyed the festivities.  A very 
special THANK YOU to Mr. Hoffman and the Walt Whitman Band, 
who played their hearts out for over two hours for our entire parade, 
as well as to the entire Countrywood Faculty who worked tirelessly 
to implement our contingency plan.  The feedback we received on 
our live Facebook streaming of the event was wonderful, and we are 
going to look to incorporate this feature in more of our events going 
forward.
     
If you are still trying to figure out what to do with your old Halloween 
costumes, please be reminded that Countrywood will be happy to 
take them off your hands, store them, and then find them an excel-
lent home with one of our students next year.  Each year we allow 
students who may not have a costume to go “shopping” and pick out 
their own costume.  There is a box in the main lobby for any cos-
tumes that you are looking to donate and we thank you in advance 
for your generosity. 
 
This week, as always, is fun-filled at Countrywood.   Earlier today 
several of our kindergarten classes had an opportunity to enjoy the 
Owl program from the Sweetbriar Nature Center.  Also, this morning, 
all students were treated to a wonderful show entitled “The Magic of 
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Five a Day” which was provided by our exceptional PTA.  

While it is hard to believe, this Friday will bring the close of the first 
quarter of the school year. Now that the weather is getting cooler, 
we would like to remind all of our families that, whenever possible, 
students will still be going out to recess.  With that in mind, please 
be sure to dress your children for the cooler weather so that they can 
still enjoy their time outdoors.  In addition, over the last week or two, 
our Lost and Found has “found” quite a few sweatshirts, jackets, hats, 
and other assorted items.   If your child is missing anything, please 
stop in and check in the lost and found box.  In addition, this is a good 
time to remind everyone to please label all personal items with your 
child’s name, which will make returning them that much easier.
 
A reminder from Ms. Wischhusen, our social worker, that our Thanks-
giving Food Drive is well underway and non-perishable food dona-
tions can be dropped off on the table in the main lobby.  In addition, 
we will happily accept gift card donations that can be utilized when 
creating Thanksgiving baskets.  We thank you in advance for any and 
all contributions to this worthwhile cause. 

News from Sheila’s Food Corner

KEEPING THINGS INTERESTING IN OUR HIGH SCHOOL

Our School Nutrition Department continues to make changes in the 
daily menus for all of our students, and this month we have focused 
on Walt Whitman food choices.   Our high school students have days 
that are activity filled, leaving little time to enjoy the very important 
midday break provided in their schedule.   In addition, students have 
so many outside lunch options offered, which makes our job that 
much more challenging.   Our goal is to provide a meal that is quick, 
nutritious and most important--delicious.  Innovative approaches 
have to become the norm.

With that thought in mind, SHNS recently added “Try-It Tuesday” to 
our high school menus.  Each Tuesday, a new menu item is added to 
their other lunch options.   Our first two “try-its” have been the “Asian 
Express Box” and “Soft Tacos to your liking.”   Both choices have 
been a huge success.  Our first indication of their interest was the 
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serving lines wrapped around the cafeteria!  This was the cue we were 
on the right path!  Children’s lunch decisions continue to be a chal-
lenge to SHNS, but we wouldn’t have it any other way. 

As always, we love to hear from you.  Any thoughts or suggestions 
for your children’s menu ideas, please contact our office at: sbuhse@
shufsd.org.  

South Huntington Educational Foundation 
News (SHEF)

  Attention Artisan Craft fans: Vendors of all kinds from near and far will 
display their hand crafted works at the annual Fine Art & Craft Fair, on 
Saturday, November 23rd from 10 AM - 5 PM.  

Attention Faculty:  The SHEF mini PIE grant application is available 
online now through November 15th.  Visit SHEFINC.ORG  for informa-
tion and to complete your request!

 

Attention Shoppers:  Be sure that your shopping goes to support SHEF 
at no additional cost to you!  Use SMILE.AMAZON.COM and choose 
South Huntington Educational Foundation as your charity of choice, 
so Amazon can donate a portion of your purchase to our good cause!

 

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow
Come join us on Thursday, November 7th, 2019 at the JKAO Building. 
We will have L.I. Music Therapy coming to discuss how music pro-
grams and resources benefit all our children.  Ambassador Club stu-
dents will also entertain your children.  Pizza and water will be served 
at 6:30 PM, and the meeting begins at 7 PM.  Please RSVP SEPTA 
President Peggy Berdat, 631-835-4059. Happy Thanksgiving to you 
all and your families!

Booster Club
3 v 3 Basketball tournaments are coming Nov. 9th - Stimson and Silas 
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Wood students at 10 AM; Whitman students at 2 PM. This fundraiser 
is run in conjunction with the Girls Basketball team. Join us for a great 
day of fun! See the attached flyer or the main office for more details and 
to sign up.

The Weeks to Come
Wednesday, November 6		  NYSCAME/SCMEA All 		
					     County Rehearsal #1, 
					     Connetquot 3-8 PM
					     BW:  Parent vs. Staff 
					     Volleyball Game @WW, 7 PM

Thursday, November 7			   MW:  PTA Meeting, 9:45 AM
					     SW:  Fall Career Day
					     JKAO:  SEPTA PTA Meeting, 	
					     7 PM

Friday, November 8			   All Schools – 1st Quarter 	
					     Closes
					     MW:  Family Fun Night, 7 PM

Saturday, November 9			   Wildcat Booster Club 3 on 3 	
					     Basketball @WW
					     WW: PTA Clean Out Your 	
					     Closets, 8-3:30 PM @WW

Monday, November 11			   VETERAN’S DAY/
					     SCHOOLS CLOSED

Tuesday, November 12			   WW:  Start of Varsity & JV 	
					     Winter Sports
					     SMS:  Bilingual Advisory 	
					     Council Parent Meeting, 
					     Forum 6-7 PM
					     WW:  PTA Meeting, 7 PM

Wednesday, November 13		  JKAO:  BOE Business 
					     Meeting, 7:30 PM

Whitman Sports

Stimson Sports
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1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

Community and School District Flyers 
In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
flyers we receive are listed below. Click on the one that interests you 
and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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Experience
Webelos 
Woods

South 
Huntington 
Basketball 
Special Needs 

Division

http://www.brianmgill.com/
http://www.safebathli.com
http://www.VillageEastGifted.com
http://www.framingandartgallery.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Dr_Knott_Ad2.pdf
http://www.countyline.doitthebest.com
http://www.hbcsoccer.com
http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Troop_406_General__Flyer_2017.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/NEYSA_PAL_TENNIS_Nov_Jan__14.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Booster_Club_membership_form_Models_coupon__2019-2020doc-6.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Walt_Whitman_High_School_Order_Form_rev021519.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/P66-recruitment.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/P66-Recruitment_Flyer-2019.pdf
http://www.puzzlebreakLI.com
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327?view=
http://www.GCMazda.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/SKM_C65919090512360.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Stony_Brook_Children_s_Music_Program_Flyer_2019-2020.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Community_Links/MandF_BS_218_Flyer_fall_2019.pdf
https://www.raymourflanigan.com/farmingdale-ny-furniture-mattress-store.aspx
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Community_Documents/WebelosWoods2019.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Community_Documents/basketball_flyer_11_2019.pdf


1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

http://www.huntingtonhelps.com
http://www.springfieldrepair.com/
http://www.amypodhurstacupuncture.com/
http://www.huntingtonjeep.com
http://www.brendelsofnewyork.com
http://www.ftc.edu
http://www.leaguelineup.com/welcome.asp?url=sthstebaseball
http://www.dreamtreetutors.com
http://www.TSHCamp.com
https://smythnora.com
http://www.northshoredance.net
http://www.hbcsoccer.com
http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
http://www.thelighting-gallery.com


COASTLINE POOLS & SPAS

250 W. JERICHO TPKE.
HUNTINGTON STATION, 

NY 11746
631-351-4571

www.coastlinepool.com

http://www.huntingtontaxes.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Gustozo_Pizza_Ad_Master.pdf
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.westhillsdentistry.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
http://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
http://locations.jambajuice.com/ny/huntington/1100-e.-jericho-turnpike.html
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/LittleLeagueSmallFryOffer.pdf
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327?view=
https://adventureland.us/
http://www.embroidme-huntington.com
http://www.skuffyautobody.com
http://www.huntingtonmazda.com
http://www.GCMazda.com
http://www.ten-tigers.com
http://www.danceXpressli.com


Lee Nober J.D.
Special Projects

If you would like  advertise in 
this newsletter, email me at: 

LNober@shufsd.org

New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Supports 
South

Huntington
Schools

http://www.suffolkCountyAcupuncture.com
mailto:LNober@shufsd.org
http://www.zwangerpesiri.com/
http://zprad.com
http://www.investorsbank.com
http://FaustHarrisonPianos.com
http://www.ferrantiempowerment.com
http://www.uncleg.com/
http://www.clubhousesteaks.com/
https://www.gohealthuc.com/nyc/long-island/huntington-station
http://www.westhillsdaycamp.com/
http://www.brioitalian.com/walt_whitman_shops.html

